The Minutes of the Work Session of the Rock Township Ambulance District Board of Directors November 14, 2018

Open Work Session:

The Rock Township Ambulance District Board of Directors held a work session on Wednesday, November 14, 2018, to review and discuss "Healthcare Options." Chairperson Paul opened the work session at 6:01 p.m. at Rock Township Ambulance District House #4.

Attendance:

Chairperson Mark Paul, Vice-Chairperson Lynne Ruzicka, Secretary Cathy Wooldridge, Director Christy Gay, Director Alicia Ott, Chief Jerry Appleton, Deputy Chief West, Office Manager Jennifer Ello, Mr. David McKinney and Mr. Don Becker of Custom Insurance Services, a District Resident, and numerous members of the medical staff were present. Director Paul Horn participated by telephone.

Pledge of Allegiance:

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Discussion:

Healthcare Options

Mr. McKinney provided binders to the group and began reviewing the content of the binder.

The District's current ACA healthcare plan with Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield is proposing a 5.13% increase with no change in the plan design. The Standard Insurance Company is proposing no rate change until 2021 for the current STD, LTD, and Life Insurance plans the District has. The Guardian Insurance Company is also proposing no rate change until 2019 and a 3% rate cap for the year 2020 for the current two dental plans that the District has.

He then explained the resulting quotes, and denials to quote, that were obtained from other insurance companies regarding the District's request for coverage. A lengthy group discussion occurred regarding the information presented. Mr. McKinney welcomed everyone to contact him with further questions regarding the information presented. He was thanked for his attendance and presentation.

Adjournment:

Chairman Paul adjourned the work session at 7:04 p.m.

Cathy Wooldridge - Secretary of the Board

Board approved, signed, and sealed on: $\frac{1128}{28}$